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HOLY FAMILY ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH, 316 S. Logan St., Lincoln, IL                                          
ST. MARY’S ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH, 808 NW Pearl St., Atlanta, IL
ST. PATRICK’S ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH, 213 S. Bogardus St., Elkhart, IL 
ST. THOMAS AQUINAS ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH, 321 S. Lafayette St., Mt. Pulaski, IL

MASSES FOR THIS WEEK 1 21/2024

Saturday, January 20 - Vigil Mass for the 3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
(Memorial of St. Fabian, Pope & Martyr & St. Sebastian, 
Martyr)

4:00pm   Holy Family: In memory of Michelle Lamb by the Aue Family
[with Drive-Thru Communion from 4:45-5:00pm]

Sunday, January 21 - Third Sunday in Ordinary Time
8:00am   St. Patrick: For the special intentions of the Logan County Catholic 

Community members  
8:30am St. Mary: In memory of Harold Westerfield by the Fitzgerald Family

10:00am Holy Family: In memory of John & Shirley Coughlin by Greg Coughlin 
[with Drive-Thru Communion from 10:45-11:00am]

10:00am   St. Thomas Aquinas: In memory of Mildred Broughton by her 
Daughters

Monday, January 22 - Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of                       
Unborn Children

8:00am   Holy Family: For family members who are facing serious illnesses by 
Judy Sloan

Tuesday, January 23 - Memorial of Saint Vincent, Deacon and Martyr 
and Saint Marianne Cope, Virgin

8:00am    Holy Family: In memory of Monty Elliott by Gary & Cindy Minder
8:00am    St. Patrick: In memory of John & Joyce Hickey by John & Cheryl 

Hickey 

Wednesday, January 24 - Memorial of Saint Francis de Sales, Bishop 
and Doctor of the Church

8:30am   CCS/Holy Family: In memory of Janet Price by Meg & Greg Liebreich

Thursday, January 25 - Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul, Apostle
8:00am    Holy Family: In memory of Larry Mileham by Helen Meagher 

Simmons

Friday, January 26 - Memorial of Saints Timothy and Titus, Bishops
8:00am   Holy Family: In memory of Eric Hoerdemann by The Schick Family
8:00am St. Mary: In memory of Matt Young by the Knights of Columbus 

Council 1250

Saturday, January 27 - Vigil Mass for the 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
(Memorial of Saint Angela Merici, Virgin)

4:00pm   Holy Family: In memory of Janet Price by the Gober Family
[with Drive-Thru Communion from 4:45-5:00pm]

Sunday, January 28 - Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time
8:00am   St. Patrick: In memory of Rebecca “Becky” Thornton by Her Children 
8:30am St. Mary: In memory of Lillian Hoerdemann-Twiss by the Tibbs 

Family  
10:00am Holy Family: In memory of Bob Farmer by His Family 

[with Drive-Thru Communion from 10:45-11:00am]
10:00am   St. Thomas Aquinas: In memory of Melissa Trauner by James and 

Maureen Trauner

*Based on the availability of clergy, this schedule is subject to change. Please check the parish calendar on the 
website for any changes or additions.

 Eucharistic Adoration
Thursday from 3:00-7:00pm at Holy Family with the Divine Mercy Chaplet recited at 3:00pm.

 Reconciliation
Holy Family Church, Lincoln; Tuesday 7:30-8:00am and Saturday from 2:45-3:30pm
St. Patrick’s Church, Elkhart; prior to Sunday Mass
St. Mary’s Church, Atlanta; prior to Sunday Mass
St. Thomas Aquinas Church, Mt. Pulaski; prior to Sunday Mass

 Infant Baptism
Parents are asked to attend a baptism preparation session before the Baptism of their child. Please phone 
the parish office to register.

 Marria es
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance for the desired wedding date. Please phone the parish 
office to receive further information and to reserve your special day.

St. Mary, Atlanta Lector Schedule

01/21 - Ed Jodlowski
01/28 - Ed Jodlowski
02/04 - Matt McGhee
02/11 - Matt McGhee
02/18 - Laura O’Donnell

Holy Rosary
Join us in praying the 
rosary at 7:40am before 
Mass on Monday 
through Friday at Holy 
Family. 

St. Mary Altar Society 

St. Mary’s Altar society invites all 
members of our parish (male & female) 
to upcoming meetings. The meetings 
are held the 1st Monday of each month 
at 6pm in the church hall. 

The Bloomington/Normal 
Teens Encounter Christ 
(TEC) retreat is set at Central 
Catholic High School this 
Lenten season from 8:30 am, 
Saturday, 2/17/24 to 5pm 
Monday, 2/19/24. You must 
be in high school between 15-
19. The cost for the weekend is 

$75, but financial support is available. The weekend 
has a Boys session (TEC 156) and a Girls session 
(TEC 155). 

A TEC weekend helps teens focus on their personal 
faith journey: learn the difference between faith 
and religion; everyone's path is different; and learn 
how religion can help guide the journey. Although 
you may have struggles in life, you do not need to 
face them alone. You can become a member of a 
community of loving and supportive people who will 
help you remain true to yourself and grow in your 
faith life. 

Go to their website (Teens Encounter Christ (bn-
tec.org) for information on TEC in Bloomington/
Normal, the applications, and the paperwork 
needed. This weekend will be an exciting 
opportunity you will not forget. If you have 
questions completing forms, please contact Tod 
Williamson at 309-825-1162 or 
wmsonmx@gmail.com. For questions about TEC 
weekends, please contact Larry or Mary Mester, 
Lay Coordinators at 309-826-1741 or 
309-826-1742, respectively. 

We want to thank all of our Parish family 
members for your very kind and generous 
Christmas cards and gifts. We are so very 
blessed to be part of this wonderful family 
that is our Logan County Catholic Commu-
nity.                                  

Fr. Joe and Fr. Nicodemus 

https://www.bn-tec.org/
https://www.bn-tec.org/


SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR THIS WEEK 

Monday, January 22nd 
2 Sm 5:1-7, 10 / Ps 89:20-22, 25-26 / Mk 3:22-30 

 
Tuesday, January 23rd 

2 Sm 6:12b-15, 17-19 / Ps 24:7-10 / Mk 3:31-35  
 

Wednesday, January 24th 
2 Sm 7:4-17 / Ps 89:4-5, 27-30 / Mk 4:1-20 

 
Thursday, January 25th 

Acts 22:3-16 or Acts 9:1-22 / Ps 117:1bc, 2 /  
Mk 16:15-18  

  
Friday, January 26th 

2 Tm 1:1-8 or Ti 1:1-5 / Ps 96:1-3, 7-8a, 10 /  
Mk 4:26-34   

 
Saturday, January 27th 

2 Sm 12:1-7a, 10-17 / Ps 51:12-17 / Mk 4:35-41    
 

Sunday, January 28th 
Dt 18:15-20 / Ps 95:1-2, 6-9 / 1 Cor 7:32-35;  

Mk 1:21-28 

Week of January 21 - January 27, 2024 
 

The red Altar Sanctuary Candle at… 
Holy Family is lit this week for the special 
intentions of the Logan County Catholic Community. 
 
St. Mary is lit this week for the special intentions of 
the Logan County Catholic Community. 
 
St. Patrick is lit this week for the special intentions 
of the Logan County Catholic Community. 
 
St. Thomas Aquinas is lit this week for the special 
intentions of the Logan County Catholic Community. 
 
The blue candle at the Mary Queen of Peace Statue 
near the altar at... 
Holy Family is lit this week for the special 
intentions of the Logan County Catholic Community. 
  
The blue candle at the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Statue near votive candles at... 
Holy Family is lit this week for the special 
intentions of the Logan County Catholic Community. 
 
If you would like to sponsor a sanctuary candle for special 
intentions, and/or, to honor the deceased, please call Alicia 
Baker at 217-732-4019 or email her, 
abaker@logancountycatholic.org. 

Please “Pray for the Sick” 
by remembering the following 
people in your prayers:  
 

Mike Lowry, Paul Lowry, Terri Lowry, 
Laura Lowry, Sean Lowry, Elijah Cox, 
Guinevere Decker, Ruth Young, 
Rodney Alberts, Jill Alberts, Linda 
Wright, Steve Schmidt, Ryan Butler, 
Donna Burr, Paula Rutherford, Gavin Fox, Rita Johnson, 
Adelyn Jones, McKayla Nye, Gavin Shuler, Phillip Brown, 
Christina Clementz, Mike Kavanaugh, Linda H., Mark L., 
Kay Rosner, Deb Jordan, Dwayne Knap, Esme Avart, Rita 
Scanavino, Jim Steinkamp, Marge Steinkamp, Thomas 
Siegel, Asher Phillips, Kristin Wright, Melinda Spangler, Phil 
Dehner, Alexa Cunningham, Mary Masterson, Amanda 
Bidwell, Marcia Bidwell, Sandra Buttell, Debi Hardin, Ann 
LaMothe, Teresa Tripplett, Curt C., Eddie Pharis, Shirley 
Davis, Mike Young, Shirley O’Donoghue, Dan Dankosky, 
Bridget Dutcher, Tinley Rubenacker, John Barrick, Tom 
Berta, Eric Faith, Jerry Boyle, Dave Morrow, Caroline & 
Mike Spaniol, Steve “Hacker” Aue, Jennifer Roedz, Dan 
Riccolo, Diana Purdue, Ann Baunach, Gene Newton, Joyce 
Lichtenwalter, Sally Velasco, Ilene Davis, Tim McCormick, 
Bonnie Frawley, Hayden Clark Williams,  Jeane Connolley, 
Cheryl Farney, Jack Sprague, David Sanborn, Kathy Miller, 
Pat French, Jack Peifer,  Johanna Grigsby, Charlie Dumire, 
Bryan Finchum, Phyllis’ family, Steve Panissidi, Larry Wise, 
Bob McCue, Carol & Bob Barger, Aria Tramontano-Grigsby 
Spitnale, Ron Nye, John Hebenstreit, Nurse Lancaster, 
Cindy & Kenny Frericks, Ann Knuffman, Greg Harmon, Pam 
Baker, David Vale, Lois, Adam, Mirtha & Nicolas Barrios,  
Kimm and family, Helen Dalpoas, and all the members of 
the armed forces of our country.  
Contact Isabel M. Vidal @ 217-732-4019 to add a loved one to this list. 

Through the mercy of God 
may they rest in peace. 

 Barbara Hardiek 

F.E. “Gene” Liesman   

Janet Bell 
CENTRAL ILLINOIS MENS CURSILLO - POSTPONED  

 

The 2024 Mens Cursillo weekend for 1/26/24 to 
1/28/24, at St. Patrick Catholic Church, Urbana, 
IL has been postponed as no candidates have 
registered.  
 
The 2024 Women's Cursillo is September 20-22. 
Thank you for your support of Cursillo.  
 
Contact Dick Baxley(Parish Liaison for EACC—
Eastern Area Cursillo Community) if you are 
interested in future dates for a Men’s Cursillo at 
217-377-0318.   

SEARCHING FOR A QUIET PLACE TO PRAY?  
COME TO HOLY FAMILY AND FILL THIS NEED. 

 

Join us to say the rosary at 7:40am 
before Mass on Monday through Friday. 
The side door is open Monday, Tuesday, 
and Thursday during normal business 
hours (8:00am - 3:00pm). Eucharistic 
Adoration is generally held on Thursdays 
3pm-6pm. Plan on getting here early or 
staying after for some special time 

between you and our Lord. If you wish to sign up for an 
Adoration Hour, call the Parish Office. Please remember you 
are committing to serve and will need to find a substitute if 
you have a conflict and cannot attend your session. 



Parish Office, 316 South Logan Street, Lincoln, IL 62656 ~ 217-732-4019 ~ www.logancountycatholic.org 
Rev. Joseph Dondanville, Pastor | Rev. Nicodemus Muithi, Parochial Vicar 

Deacon Wendell Lowry |Sister Margaret Schreiber O.P., Spiritual Life Coordinator 
Britta Langley, Religious Education Coordinator 

Alicia Baker & Isabel Vidal, Secretaries |Sister Lori Kirchman O.P., Director of Music 
Carroll Catholic School 217-732-7518 - David Welch, Principal | Jennifer Craig, Secretary 

Holy Cross & St. Mary Cemeteries 217-871-0266 - Kenneth “Scott” Jones, Sexton 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Now that the Christmas season is over, we begin preparing for 
the next step in the RCIA, which begins with the liturgical season 
of Lent. For the RCIA candidates and catechumens, Lent is a 
period of “Retreat”, a final preparation before the celebration of 
Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and Holy Communion). The 
Lenten season is a period of Purification and Enlightenment. The 
first step in this preparation period is the Rite of Election, which 
takes place at the Cathedral of St. Mary of the Immaculate 
Conception in Peoria on February 18th. After that rite, Chad 
Smith, our catechumen will become an Elect, one chosen by God 
and affirmed by the Church (the Logan County Catholic 
Community) to be initiated at the Easter Vigil. Please continue to 
support Chad and the RCIA team with your prayers.    

CARROLL CATHOLIC SCHOOL - 6TH ANNUAL APPEAL 
 

I am pleased to announce our sixth Annual Appeal. 
Over the past five years, through the great 
generosity of you and other supporters of Carroll 
Catholic School, over $225,000 has been raised! 
We look forward to continuing this success, and 
have set an even more ambitious goal of $60,000 
for this year’s appeal.  
 
Your sustaining support allows the school to 
continue to improve. For our students, this means 
enhanced curriculum, expanded STEM education, 
and continued access to up-to-date technology. For 
the school itself, still standing proudly after sixty-
two years, this means new carpeting in classrooms 
and hallways, new furniture in the classrooms and 
addressing the necessary but often costly repairs 
and updates.  
 
As I have the past five years, I am again asking for 
your support to meet our $60,000 goal. Please 
prayerfully consider what level of financial support 
you may offer the school, and know absolutely that 
whatever the amount of your gift, it is truly 
beneficial and always greatly appreciated. Thank 
you for your support of the students and mission of 
Carroll Catholic School and of Catholic education in 
Logan County!  
 
In Gratitude,                                                                                                            
 

David Welch, Principal 

WHAT IS THE PROCESS FOR THE HOLY FATHER’S 
MONTHLY GLOBAL PRAYER INTENTIONS  

 

The Holy Father’s monthly prayer intentions are entrusted to the 
Worldwide Prayer Network and serve as a global call to 
transform prayers into concrete actions. Originally established in 
1844 as the Apostleship of Prayer, this network, initiated by the 
Jesuits, was modified under Pope Francis. In 2016, he renamed 
it The Pope’s Worldwide Prayer Network, elevating it to pontifical 
work status in 2018. Later, in 2020, the network attained the 
status of a Vatican Foundation gaining both canonical and 
juridical recognition. 
 
Each month, Pope Francis, through his Worldwide Prayer 
Network, shares prayer intentions that express his profound 
concerns for humanity and the mission of the Church. These 
monthly intentions are meant to act as a compass for a mission 
of compassion for the world, encouraging the faithful to combine 
prayer and action in building a more humane and caring world. 
 
These prayer intentions result from an extensive discernment 
process within the Church, incorporating proposals from various 
official congregations of the Holy See, and services of the Holy 
See across different countries. After several months of 
discernment, the Pope, having received the proposals, takes 
dedicated time to pray and discern the challenges facing 
humanity and the mission of the Church. Afterwards, he entrusts 
these twelve prayer intentions to all the faithful, providing them 
with guidelines for life and mission. 

JANUARY 

FOR THE GIFT OF DIVERSITY IN THE CHURCH    
Let us pray that the Spirit help us recognize the gift of different 
charisms within the Christian community, and to discover the 
richness of different ritual traditions in the heart of the Catholic 
Church. 
                                           Adapted from the USCCB.org 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK   
IS COMING 1/28/2024 - 2/3/2024! 

 
The Catholic Schools Week (CSW) 2023 – 2026 
theme is “Catholic Schools: United in Faith and 
Community.” Catholic schools have an 
irreplaceable role in the Church’s evangelizing 
mission. Building on the central goal of Catholic 

schools to form saints, Catholic schools teach and embrace the 
whole person, body, mind and spirit. The fact that all members of 
a Catholic school community share the Christian vision of faith that 
Christ is the foundation of Catholic education is what unites the 
school as a faith-filled community. 

While faith is the binding element in Catholic schools, the Church 
reiterates that parents are the first teachers of their children. 
Holding this tenet, Catholic school communities expand beyond 
the walls of school buildings to envelop the family as an integral 
part of the school community. Together teachers, administrators, 
staff, students and parents fuel the light of faith by integrating 
culture with faith and faith with living. 

The CSW logo symbolizes the united community of Catholic 
schools – not a building or an institution, but people of faith serving 
God and others. No Catholic school can fulfill its educational role 
alone. As a community, Catholic schools are nourished and 
stimulated by the centrality of the word of Christ expressed through 
knowledge, service, scripture and sacramental tradition. Catholic 
Schools: United in Faith and Community is a theme on which to 
build a spirit of the gospel to benefit the human family.    
                 
                  Adapted from the NCEA (National Catholic Educational Association) 



PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Holy Family:  Bob Barger, Peggy Morrow, Jim Wessbecher   
St. Mary’s:  Joe Bell, Jan Bicknell, Zachary Craig 
St. Patrick’s: Cheryl Davis, Blane Olson 
St. Thomas Aquinas:  Karen Edgecombe, Kathy Miller 

SAINTS OF THE WEEK 
(Adapted from My Catholic Life!) 

 

Memorial of Saint Vincent, Deacon & Martyr (1/2) - Late Third 
Century–c. 304, Patron Saint of vinegar makers, wine makers, 
brickmakers, and sailors. Pre-Congregation canonization. He was a 
martyr during Diocelsatian’s reign of terror in the early 300’s. Saint 
Vincent of Saragossa born in today’s Spain carries the title of 
“protomartyr,” as he was the first, or “proto,” man to die for Christ on 
the Iberian Peninsula. Legends says his Bishop had a speech impediment 
and both were imprisoned. Vincent said to him he would speak 
(renounce their faith), if ordered. The bishop replied, “Son, as I 
committed you to dispense the word of God, so I now charge you to 
answer in vindication of the faith which we defend.” That was all Vincent 
needed. At that moment, the words of Holy Scripture were fulfilled in 
Vincent, “When they hand you over, do not worry about how you are to 
speak or what you are to say. You will be given at that moment what you 
are to say. For it will not be you who speak but the Spirit of your Father 
speaking through you” (Matthew 10:19–20). He was persecuted and 
ultimately died.  
 
Memorial of Saint Marianne Cope, Virgin (1/23) - 1838–1918, 
Patron Saint of lepers, outcasts, those with HIV/AIDS, & Hawaii. 
Canonized 10/21/2012, by Pope Benedict XVI. Born in Germany, Barbara 
Koob was brought to the United States by her parents before the age of 
one. They settled in Utica, New York, and joined Saint Joseph Parish 
where Barbara later attended grade school. After grade school, she 
began working in a textile factory to support the family after her father 
became ill. Despite longing to enter religious life, Barbara continued to 
financially support her family for the next 9 years. In 1862, at 24, she 
entered religious life at the Sisters of Saint Francis in Syracuse, New York 
taking the name Marianne. For the next 21 years, she served as a 
teacher, principal, mother superior, provincial superior, hospital founder, 
and administrator. She was a trailblazer who specialized in caring for the 
outcasts of society with love. In 1883, Mother Marianne’s life would 
change forever. She received a request from the government in Hawaii 
asking her to send sisters to care for those suffering from the dreaded 
disease of leprosy. With joy and enthusiasm that would have delighted 
Saint Francis, her order’s founder, she responded “Yes!” “I am hungry for 
the work…” 50 others orders had declined. She spent 35 years working 
with the afflicted, helping them to live dignified lives. She even cared for 
Fr. Damien and his school for boys in Molokai. She died of natural causes 
at the age of eighty, never contracting the disease herself.  

Memorial of Saint Francis de Sales, Bishop & Doctor of the 
Church (1/24) 1567–1622, Patron Saint of authors, journalists, writers, 
deaf persons, educators. Canonized 4/8/1665, by Pope Alexander VII. 
Declared a Doctor of the Church in 1877 by Pope Pius IX. In 1586, at the 
age of nineteen, Francis attended a Calvinist lecture on predestination, 
which led him to believe he was destined for hell. He struggled with the 
idea for months. Eventually, through the intercession of our Blessed 
Mother and the Memorare prayer, Francis was freed from this error and 
turned his focus to the pure love of God. Francis’ sermons in the Diocese 
of Geneva (heavily Calvinistic) were preached with great respect for 
those who disagreed with him. He never shied away from the theological 
truths under attack by the errors of the Reformation. He avoided 
controversy and criticism, focusing instead on virtues, prayer, holiness, 
and overcoming sin. In 1602, at the age of thirty-five, Father de Sales 
was ordained Bishop of Geneva. He had success bringing people back to 
the faith by placing written explanations of the faith under people’s doors 
and inviting them back to the Catholic Church. He believed that 
everyone, in every state in life, within every occupation, was called to a 
life of sanctity. He passed from stroke complications.   

Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul, Apostle (1/25) c. 33–34 
Patron Saint of missionaries, evangelists, writers, public workers, 
ropemakers, saddle makers, and tentmakers. Invoked against hailstorms 
and snakebites. His Hebrew name was Saul and he persecuted 
Christians. He was converted by Ananias who cured his blindness. He 
was converted, baptized and began a new life as an apostle of the Lord 
to the Gentiles. Saint Paul was arguably the greatest evangelist in the 
history of the Church, but needed the help of others to spread the word.  
 
Memorial of Saints Timothy and St. Titus, Bishops—Saint Timothy: 
17–97, Invoked against intestinal disorders and stomach diseases. Saint 
Titus: First Century–96, Patron Saint of Crete. Today the Church honors 
two of Paul’s co-workers. Saints Timothy and Titus were both chosen as 
bishops in the apostolic age of the early Church, and each received 
letters from Saint Paul that are included in the New Testament. Timothy 
was a Jew, Titus was Greek. Timothy died a martyr’s death by stoning at 
about the age of eighty, after opposing a procession in honor of the 
pagan goddess Diana. No details are known about the death of Titus.  
  
Memorial of Saint Angela Merici, Virgin 1474–1540, Patron Saint of 
sickness, death of parents, disabled, handicapped/physically challenged 
people. Canonized 5/24/1807 by Pope Pius VII. Angela originally joined 
the Third Order Franciscans, the lay branch of the larger Franciscan 
Order. Ultimately, a new order was formed “Ursulines” and the 
“Company of Saint Ursula.” God asked her to care for and teach young 
girls, which she did.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Illinois Elks Children's Care Corporation & 

Lincoln Elks Lodge #914  
 

The FREE Children's Orthopedic Clinic is coming back to 
Lincoln Memorial Hospital in 2024!  

 

•Does your child complain of leg, knee,  
Shoulder, elbow, or wrist pain?  
• Complain about back pain?  

• Seem clumsy or falls?  
 
The first clinic of the year will is set for January 2, 2024 from  
1-3pm. You must have an appointment to participate in the 
Clinic, no exceptions. The Scheduling number to register for a 
Clinic appointment is 1-800-272-0074. The Clinic will be 
open Monday through Thursday from 9:00 am to 4:00pm.  

FESTIVAL CHOIR 
TOUR TO IRELAND 

AND SCOTLAND 
 

The St Anthony Camerata 
Chorale Festival Choir is 
leading a tour to Ireland 
and Scotland with an 
optional 4-night extension 
to London, July 29 - August 
7, 2024.  
 
You don’t have to be a 
choral person to join us, all 
travelers are most welcome!  
Anyone wishing to sing with 
the choir living out of the 
area to comfortably make 
rehearsals for the tour, we 
will gladly send you music 
you can rehearse on your 
own.  
 
The deadline has been 
extended another month. 
We would love to have you 
join our merry band as we 
enjoy the wonderous sights 
and sounds of our Gaelic 
adventure! Text or email 
Mary Ann Fahey-Darling for 
a brochure at: 309-678-
9166; 
faheyirish19@gmail.com  

mailto:faheyirish19@gmail.com
https://biblia.com/bible/rsvce/Matt%2010.19%E2%80%9320


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

AN UPDATE ABOUT THE GROWING DISCIPLES INITIATIVE FROM BISHOP LOUIS TYLKA 
 

Thank you to all our priests and Key Parish Leaders from across the Diocese of Peoria for hosting Growing Disciples 
parish meetings to explain the second set of draft models and how parishioners could provide feedback. Gathering 
information from those parish meetings is a critical element in the ability to move forward in this  important pastoral 
planning process. 

The Growing Disciples Core Team received over 2600 electronic and paper surveys. Bishop Tylka received several 
hundred personal letters from parishioners and community members, sharing their feelings about the process and 
what our possibilities could be as we look to the future. The feedback has come from all over the diocese and all 
parishes. Not everyone in every parish, or even every family, agreed on the steps we should take moving forward. 

What is clear is that this process is awakening within all of us that desire for us to continue to be the Church and to 
grow the Church. We are passionate about our faith. We are passionate about our parishes. We are passionate about 
our mission that Jesus has given to us to share the Good News.  

We also know we are living in very different times. The generations that preceded us had their own challenges and 
opportunities to live out our faith. Ours is a very different time and we must discern a way forward to build a more 
sustainable, mission driven, vibrant church for tomorrow. 

In the coming months, our Growing Disciples Core Team, our Diocesan Commission and ultimately the Presbyteral 
Council will be discerning recommendations, based on the feedback, to be given to the Bishop, who will make the 
final decision.  

Let us remain a people of prayer: praying for each other and supporting one another as we go through this process.  

The Diocese of Peoria is constantly updating the website (growingdisciplescdop.org), so check back frequently. Please 
continue to pray that all our efforts today will bear fruit for a brighter tomorrow. 

 
THANK YOU HOLY FAMILY CHOIR! 

 
I would just like to say a big thank you to the Holy Family Choir who has worked so hard this year. 
Thank you for all the beautiful music all through the year, and especially for the Christmas Eve 
Mass. I am most grateful for your commitment to singing God’s praises and for your leadership in 
helping others praise God’s name! 
 
    Thank you to: 
 
    Lesley Bridge Marsha Langellier 
    Greg Coughlin Helen Meagher-Simmons 
    Nancy Davis  Sherry Miles 
    Mike Higgins  Kay Rosner   
    Patty Huffer  Shari Ulvestad 
    Nancy Kleinman Wyatt Ulvestad 
     
I would also like to thank the Holy Family cantors who are so generous with their time: 
 
    Emma Adams Mike Higgins 
    Greg Coughlin Wendell Lowry 
    Nancy Davis  Wyatt Ulvestad 
 
 
They are truly a blessing to the parish! 
 
Thank you! 
                                                                                                                                                                                   
Sister Lori 

http://growingdisciplescdop.org
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